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Subject Matter

(In accordance with paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed the call-in procedure should not be applied to this item).

The Head of Financial Services reported (CORP.33/08) on the Provisional Outturn for General Fund Revenue Services for 2007/08.  She reminded Members that the report had been considered by the Executive on the 29 May 2008, when the Executive had asked that SMT reduce the level of carry forwards so that the overspend after the inclusion of carry forwards was limited to circa £280,000 which equated to the shortfall in income from fees and charges for the year.  She set out for Members the revised list of carry forwards.

The Head of Financial Services further added that there had also been a minor change which had come to light as a result of producing the Statement of Accounts and with minor change the revised level of carry forwards would now result in an overspend of £275,178 in 2007/08.

The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee had also considered this matter and a copy of a Minute Extract setting out the Committee's comments had been circulated.  Councillor Knapton (Chair of Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny) commented that the Committee had raised concerns as to the shortfall in income for Car Parking and Bereavement Services and considered that there should be greater accuracy with those estimates in future years.  The Committee were also concerned as to the impact on front line services of the proposed reduction in the level of carry forwards.

The Leader commented that with regard to the estimates relating to levels of income, the Executive were looking to improve the accuracy of the estimates and to profile the levels of income.  He further added that no projects would be cancelled as a result of changes to the carry forward requests and funding would be provided as a first call on Directorate Budgets as per Council policy.

Summary of options rejected

To approve all bids for carry forwards of expenditure into 2008/09 under the General Fund.

DECISION

(1)
That the changed position with regards to the General Fund Revenue Outturn for 2007/08 be noted. 

(2)
That the City Council on the 26 June 2008 be asked to consider carry forward requests of £647,800 as set out in Appendix 1 to Report CORP.33/08 which would, if approved, result in an overspend of £275,178 in 2007/08, which was broadly in line with the reduced income received in 2007/08.

(3)
That steps continue to be taken to improve the accuracy of income estimates and the profiling of income budgets.

Reasons for Decision

To make recommendations to the City Council on the Provisional General Fund.







